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To The Resident 
 

 

Stage 4 Road Upgrade - Camp Flat Road, Bli Bli 

Project summary 
Sunshine Coast Council is committed to the 
ongoing improvement of local road networks 
within the region.  

Council has received partial funding from the 
Department of Transport and Main Roads 
(TMR) Transport Infrastructure Development 
Scheme (TIDS) to continue the upgrade along 
Camp Flat Road, Bli Bli. 

Stage 4 will resume from the previous section 
of Camp Flat Road completed in 2021 and will 
include the Whitecross Road intersection.  

See figure 1 overleaf for details. 

Start date 
Tree clearing works for a new Energex corridor 
is planned to commence 12 June 2023 with 
early works expected to start in July 2023, 
weather and site conditions permitting. 

Tree and vegetation clearing is required to meet 
both design guidelines and safety standards. 

The design has been carefully reviewed to 
minimise vegetation clearing wherever possible, 
while still providing a safe and conforming 
roadway upgrade. 

As part of council’s commitment to 
sustainability, Council’s Natural Areas 
Management team will seek to salvage debris, 
such as hollow logs, and use to provide fauna 
habitat nearby as well as providing offset 
planting.  

An experienced fauna spotter-catcher will be in 
attendance to manage and supervise all 
terrestrial fauna management activities prior to 
and during tree removal works.  

Early works will include the construction of a 
retaining wall on Camp Flat and Whitecross 
roads intersection, as well Energex and NBN 
relocations.  

More details will be provided to the community 
prior to these early works commencing. 

The main construction is expected to 
commence in late 2023 / early 2024. Further 
information will be provided prior to this main 
construction phase.  

Traffic management 
To facilitate the safe and efficient delivery of 
this road upgrade, Council is planning to 
implement both single lane and full road 
closures during construction (when necessary) 
to ensure the safety of all road users and 
minimise the duration, cost and environmental 
footprint of this project. 

We thank you in advance for your patience and 
cooperation while we deliver these works.  
 

Further information 
For further information about this project, 
please contact council’s project officer Clint 
Jones via the details below (please quote 
project number K2723). 
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Figure 1: Camp Flat Road, Bli Bli Stage 4 Project Overview 

 

 

 
A note from your local councillor 

Council successfully secured partial grant funding through the Federal Government’s 
Local Roads and Community Infrastructure Program which has enabled us to bring 
forward improvements to Camp Flat Road. These works should address some of the 
issues faced by residents and drivers at this stretch of road.  We appreciate your 
patience and understanding while construction occurs. 

Cr Maria Suarez 


